Snyder Township Board of Supervisors Regular Monthly Meeting March 25, 2021

The monthly meeting was called to order by Chairman Michael Holt in the Snyder Township Building, 15706 Route 28, Brockway, Pennsylvania at 7:00 PM. Chairman Holt welcomed everyone and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Supervisors present were Michael Holt, Ronald Freemer and Thomas Sedlock. Township Officials present were Secretary-Treasurer Mary Fremer, Roadmaster Joe Puhala, Auditors Georgia Fremer and Jake Rindosh and Fire Chief Mike Hoskavich. Visitor present was CPL Timothy Butler.

CPL Butler was permitted to speak immediately so he could continue on with his police business. He was present to see if the township had concerns and the supervisors thanked him for that. Speeding and truck failure to stop at top of hill on Route 28 were the concerns which he will submit to his group for their renewed vigilance.

Correspondence included a thank you from DeeDee Carlini thanking road crew for a good job this past winter. A letter from the Conservation Office announcing Dirt & Gravel Road projects was also received.

The minutes from the February meeting were approved as read.

The Treasurer's Report was read with balances as of March 27, 2021. General Funds balance \$364,543.69; Liquid Fuels Fund balance \$235,291.58. Ronald Freemer motioned to accept the Treasurer's Report with Thomas Sedlock second. All supervisors voted yes and the motion carried.

Public Participation

Auditor Georgia Fremer announced the audit was completed with everything in order.

Auditor Jake Rindosh stated the repairs needed to Pine Acres Road and was assured this would be taken care of.

Township Reports

The Code Officer was not present.

Though not present, EMA Coordinator Terry Fustine let the board know of a zoom training coming up March 30 for interested persons.

Fire Chief Mike Hoskavich reported on the activities of the Brockway Fire Company for the month of March; trainings in the future, fund raisers coming back and building projects.

The Roadmaster reported on the road work and equipment maintenance for the month of March. He asked about plans for black top this year and presented information about a truck available to purchase. He will get cost estimates from our PennDot rep for the blacktop needed. Tom Sedlock let the board know of damage at his farm caused by snow plowing. Michael Holt motioned to pay Tom \$200.00 to help defray his repair costs with Ron Freemer second. All supervisors voted yes and the motion carried.

The Solicitor was not present.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Michael Holt mentioned he had researched the recreational cabin exemption and it is legal here in PA however if the cabin ever becomes a permanent residence it would need to pass UCC codes.

Michael Holt motioned to pay Salandra Painting, Inc. one half of their bid for the meeting room renovation with Ron Freemer second. All supervisors voted yes and the motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

Michael Holt motioned to permit proxies to be used at COG Meetings with Ron Freemer second. All supervisors voted yes and the motion carried.

Michael Holt motioned to accept the low COG bids for the 2021 limestone and road oils with Ron Freemer second. All supervisors voted yes and the motion carried.

Ron Freemer let the board know of complaints concerning the Watt Sawmill and the clean-up after the fire which happened two years ago. Emerson Turnbull will be contacted and Michael Holt will also call Todd Watt.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER

Supervisors were informed the PSATS Convention is cancelled for April 2021. A virtual ticket can be purchased if interested.

Tom Sedlock reported on the Toby Creek Project.

ADJOURNMENT

Ron Freemer motioned to adjourn at 8:15 P.M. with Tom Sedlock second. All supervisors voted yes and the motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary A. Fremer, Secretary-Treasurer Snyder Township, Jefferson County